
TUESDAY 

KITTITAS COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

COMMISSIONERS AUDITORIUM 
SPECIAL MEETING 

2:00 P.M. FEBRUARY 17, 2015 

Board members present: Chairman, Gary Berndt; Vice-Chairman 
Obie O'Brien and Commissioner Paul Jewell. 

Others: Julie Kjorsvik, Clerk of the Board; Mickey Webb, Event 
Cent er Director; Jerry Pettit, Auditor; Patti Johnson, Solid 
Waste Director/Interim Maintenance Director/Project Manager; 
Mike Flory, Plans Examiner/Interim Building Official and 4 
members of the public. 

PUBLIC HEARING PURCHASE PROPERTY FAIR 

At 2:00 p.m. CHAIRMAN BERNDT opened a Public Hearing to consider 
purchasing property located at 830 North Poplar Street 
Ellensburg, WA in the amount of $550,000.00. 

PAUL JEWELL, COMMISSIONER said the Board had previously met on 
the issue and discussed a Purchase and Sale Agreement and 
directed Staff to schedule a Public Hearing. He described the 
property and reasons why he thought the County should purchase 
it. He said it was located in the new footprint of the overall 
Strategic Plan of the Event Center/Fairgrounds. He reviewed 
financing options which included being done through the Real 
Estate Excise Tax (REET) fund. He said there are no remodeling 
funds projected at this time or specific plans for the building. 
He said there was an area of concern with the roof and that bid 
estimates were being collected. He indicated it would cost 
approximately $45,000.00 to completely re-roof the building. 

MIKE FLORY, PLANS EXAMINER/INTERIM BUILDING OFFICIAL and MICKEY 
WEBB, EVENT CENTER DIRECTOR answered questions relating to the 
building structure and possible uses for the building. JUDY 
PLESS, BUDGET & FINANCE MANAGER explained how they could add it 
to the list of projects going out next month and the REET Fund 
could cover the debt payment for the loan. 

THERE BEING NO ONE REQUESTING TO TESTIFY, THE PUBLIC PORTION OF 
THE HEARING WAS CLOSED. 
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COMMISSIONER JEWELL moved to approve the purchase and Closing of 
the building and property located at 830 North Poplar Street 
Ellensburg, WA in the amount of $550,000.00 and request 
signatory authority on behalf of the Board of County 
Commissioners. COMMISSIONER O'BRIEN seconded. Motion carried 
3-0. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:18 p.m. 

CLERK OF THE BOARD 
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KITTITAS COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
KITTITAS COUNTY, WASHINGTON 

Gary Berhdt, Chairman 


